
U.S. Coast Guard
Chief Petty Officer Association
Grand Haven Chapter
General Membership Meeting Minutes
20 October 2016

1.  Meeting called to order at 1507 hours at the American Legion Post in Grand Haven, MI.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Members in Attendance: BMC Karpin, BMCS Olson, YNCS Begert, BMC Thomas, BMC Smart, HCPO Niemiec, BMC Fiore, HSC Girvin

	Guest:  MKC Bob Kesler (Detached Duty Sector Lake Michigan RFO Team)

2.  Review of Meeting Minutes for September 2016:  Motioned and passed to accept without corrections.

[bookmark: _GoBack]3.  Treasurer Report:  HSC Girvin reports our account has a balance of $15,858.01. Net profits from the golf outing are $3123.00.  Available funds for a Winter or Spring CCTI are $2973.00.
  
4.  Communications:
	A.  Minutes from the National Convention are available, however, attachments are not working.  Chief Karpin has reached up the chain of command to see if the attachments will be available.  
	B.  Senior Chief Heimbuch has provided a golf outing photo album from previous outings for the Chapter’s review and additions if wanted.
	C.  BMC Karpin was the victim of and email scam in which the subjects emailed HSC Girvin asking for $500 and said that the invoice would be available later.  HSC Girvin noted that the signature line was not typical of BMC Karpin and reported the scam to him, preventing the loss of funds. The email address of the perpetrators is armsboclub@aol.com.  
	D.  ID Shield has submitted correspondence for interested Chapter members to enroll in ID Shield if interested. 
   	
5.  Committee Reports
	A.  Community Service
		(1) Burger Night:  HCPO Niemiec: October’s burger night will be on the 21st of October at the American Legion.  Setup will begin at 1700 hours.
		(2) The highway cleanup was successful and very efficient with the 16 volunteers that attended.  The cleanup took about 2 hours.
	B.  Membership:  No report.  BMCM Miterko on leave.  MKC Bob Kesler would like to transfer his membership to the Grand Haven Chapter. 
	C.  Finance and Budget: HSC Girvin: No report
	D.  Publications & Public Relations: HSCPO Scott:  No report
	E.  Standing Rules and Regulations: BMCM Miterko:  Nothing to report.
	F. Fundraising: BMCS Olson:  
		(1) New bottle opener Chief skull coins are available.  BMCS Olson will try to sell coins at the next burger night tomorrow evening. 
		(2) Hon. Chief Niemiec has looked into the laser cut Chief’s anchor and showed one that had been welded to a small disc of steel from CMA manufacturing.  After discussion it was agreed that the anchor in plain steel looked the best.  Hon. Chief Niemiec will look into specific pricing per anchor, how much it will be to add SCPO or MCPO stars to the anchor, and how much it would be to laser cut CPOA Chapter Grand Haven into the base.  
	G.  Activities:  BMC Thomas:  The golf outing was a financial success and all personnel in attendance enjoyed the day.  A golf committee meeting earlier in the week found the net profits were $3123.00 and that another outing would be held in 2017 but more involvement was needed.  BMC Thomas will complete thank you notes for all corporate sponsors and contact BMC Karpin for stamps when complete.  Hon. Chief Niemiec and BMC Thomas will hand deliver ones within easy driving distance.
		
6.  Old Business
	  A.  Web Site Status:  BMC Fiore:  The new website is operational.
	  B.  Adopt A Highway:  BMC Smart:  The highway cleanup was successful and very efficient with the 16 volunteers that attended.  The cleanup took about 2 hours.  There was a recent car accident near the Adopt-a-Highway sign and our sign was in the paper. 
	  C.  Hon. Chief Niemiec and BMC Fiore have consolidated CPOA owned items into a storage facility and are looking to consolidate everything else in there for a one stop shop for all future fundraisers and activities.

7.  New Business
	A.  Budget proposals are due to HSC Girvin.  All committee chairs email HSC Girvin with 2017’s budget proposals so that the proposals can be passed or amended at the next meeting.  
	
8.  Good of the Order
	A.  The Executive Director of the Grand Haven Coast Guard Festival Committee, CDR Mike Smith (retired), was nominated for and won the Spirit of Hope Award at the Pentagon on the 28th of September.  Here is a link to the story: http://www.grandhaventribune.com/Local/2016/10/08/Smith-recipient-of-the-Spirit-of-Hope-Award. 
	B.  MCPO Patten may attend the Douglas Munro Books sales talk at a local library next year. 
	C.  Over 250 American Legion chicken dinners were served free of charge to Active Duty Enlisted members and their families during the 2016 Festival.  

9.  50/50 Drawing:  BMC Karpin wins the 50/50 drawing with all funds going into the account.

10.  Moment of Silence for those who have gone before us.

11.  Next Meeting:  The next meeting date:  Thursday, the 1st of December, 2016, at the American Legion.  YNCS Begert will check for Legion availability. 
 
12.  Meeting Adjourned at 1600.

